
ALAMEDA-CONTRA COSTA TRANSIT DISTRICT

STAFF REPORT

MEETING DATE: 8/7/2019 Staff Report No. 19-201a

TO: AC Transit Board of Directors

FROM: Michael A. Hursh, General Manager

SUBJECT: Amendments to Board Policy No. 501 - Bus Stop Guidelines

ACTION ITEM

RECOMMENDED ACTION(S):

Consider approving amendments to Board Policy No. 501 - Bus Stop Guidelines.

BUDGETARY/FISCAL IMPACT:

There are no budgetary or fiscal impacts associated with this report.

BACKGROUND/RATIONALE:

Board Policy No. 501 was last amended by the Board on June 12, 2019. On July 10, 2019, Vice President Ortiz
requested reconsideration of the policy on the grounds that the it was in need of further amendments to
recognize the relationship between the District which needs bus stops to provide service and the cities/local
jurisdictions who retain decision-making authority over the stops. The Board voted unanimously to reconsider
the policy.

The amended policy is attached for the Board’s consideration. It addresses concerns about the specific
purpose of the Policy, expands the Persons Affected section, seeks to clarify the roles and expectations of the
District and the cities/local jurisdictions, and spells out the authority of the Board and the General Manager.

ADVANTAGES/DISADVANTAGES:

The revised policy establishes clear roles and expectations with regard to decisions concerning bus stops. It
also provides guidelines and directs the development of the processes by which bus stop requests will be
administered.  No disadvantages have been identified.

ALTERNATIVES ANALYSIS:

There are no alternatives to the course of action recommended in this report.

PRIOR RELEVANT BOARD ACTION/POLICIES:

Staff Report 19-201a - Amendments to Board Policy 501
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MEETING DATE: 8/7/2019 Staff Report No. 19-201a

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Amendment to Board Policy No. 501: Bus Stop Guidelines

2. Current Version of Board Policy 501

Approved by:
Ramakrishna Pochiraju, Executive Director of Planning & Engineering
Denise C. Standridge, General Counsel

Reviewed by:
Robert del Rosario, Director of Services Development and Planning
Angela Mariveles, Senior Attorney
Michael Eshleman, Manager of Service Planning
Carissa Lee, Transportation Planner

Prepared by:
Linda A. Nemeroff, District Secretary
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